
Finger Lakes 

Division Meeting Minutes 
 

June 2012 Division Meeting 

Parker’s Grill and Tap House 

Host Club: Seneca Falls / Waterloo 

Opening Song: My Country ’Tis of Thee 

Pledge Of Allegiance: Adriene Emmo 

Opening Prayer: Bev Benassi 

Greeting: Peg Bobzin, Lieutenant Governor 

Introductions:  

PG and Past International President: Jack Harten and Jackie 

Past Governor: DoreenPellittieri 

SDPLG: Peter Pellittieri 

PLG Ray Pfeiffer and Sara 

PLG: Anne Seward 

SDPLG: Trish Hook 

PLG Carole Bubb 

DPLG: Barb Pringle 

IPLG: Peter J. Pellittieri 

LG Elect: Bill Pringle 

PG: Patrick Cooney 

Introductions: PLG Peter J. Pellittieri will introduce our Candidate for District Governor Elect; 
Joe Aiello 



Platform: (see attached) Membership Growth, bringing back members that have dropped out; 
more patches, more service; does not believe in dues increase; believes that Kiwanis Clubs need 
more than one meeting per month; the kids are our future, need to teach the kids, corporate 
sponsored membership, sponsored membership. Goal to grow the district through incentive plans 
to divisions and to individual clubs. Incentive points; reward points for getting new members 
into the club; build up points and receive a gift. 

Secretary report: Accepted by PG Jack Harten; Second by PG Doreen Pellittieri 

Club role call: Brighton: 3 

Canandaigua: 4 

Farmington: 1 

Lakeshore: 2 

Newark: 3 

PalMac: 1 

Penfield: 1 

PennYan: 2 

Seneca Falls: 7 

Webster: 8 

Treasurer's Report: 

Here are some highlights: 

I still have a few clubs that owe the division for the Governor’s Gift.  Please send me your $25 
from the following clubs: 

                Brighton, Canandaigua, Farmington-Victor, Lakeshore, PalMac and Webster. 

Governor’s dinner shows zeros since the money did not flow through the division but through 
PPK’s Foundation. – Thank you, Jim Paduchowski. 

Dice run numbers are incomplete since I am waiting for more information. 

Division is ok so for the year (positive numbers) 

If you have any questions or concerns, please email. 



 

Accepted: Peter Pellittieri; second: Peter J. Pellittieri 

Key Club Report: handout provided 

Membership Moment: The Division is down 8 members; must be at same amount as previous 
year to be distinguished; most clubs have most of their reports turned in, will speak with the 
deficient clubs. Foundations: district; 4 clubs have not given; international; only one club has not 
donated. We are an international organization and need to work on helping international with 
scholarships and other fund raising.  

Reports:  

Quarter Mile of Quarters: CMN last Sunday; good turnout; donations equaled $10,250 between 
QMOQ and CMN dollars donated. We will speak with Betsy for a possible naming rite at the 
hospital, also working on a grant from international. Golisano well known for medical care and 
procedures; designed for kids and their families. Many children taken care of from all of our 
counties, will get statistics on this from the hospital. We would like to help the hospital in a new 
way through a new project. We have helped them for 35 years. 

Conventions: Coming up in June; LG Peg has a list of those attending; some clubs need 
delegates; Newark needs delegates, to be a delegate for them, please contact the Newark club. 

Eliminate Project: Phil Alamond: Dice Run 2012: Club sponsorship helped us break-even; profit 
$76; drivers and riders were low, poor turnout; may want to do another Dice Run this year, t-
shirts are year only; was well organized; need better PR, need a specific PR committee and a 
foundation bike club. Need a bike club commitment. Also, we will be giving out flyers at Car 
Shows. Save the Date: September 15, 2012. We will simplify the next time. Many lessons 
learned. 

Officer Training: LG Elect Bill Pringle; July 14, 2012 at Log Cabin Restaurant; all officers from 
each club expected to attend.  

Governor’s Visit for 2013: Kings Catering in Canandaigua, possibility; will not be doing a 
combined Genesee / Finger Lakes meeting next year. 

Club Sharing: Handout provided 

Closing Prayer: Bev Benassi 

Next meeting: August 6,  2012 @ Penn Yan Fire House; 125 Elm St. Penn Yan; 7pm; hosted by 
Penn Yan Club(Parking behind the Fire House) 

Monday, June 11, 2012 


